MEETING CLIFTON WARD COMMITTEE

DATE 3 FEBRUARY 2009

PRESENT COUNCILLORS H. DOUGLAS, KING AND SCOTT

IN ATTENDANCE 24 RESIDENTS

CLLR. HELEN DOUGLAS

CLLR. KEN KING CLLR. PAUL SCOTT PC STUART HODGE

IAIN DUNN, STREET ENVIRONMENT OFFICER SAMANTHA HOLMES, CANON LEE SCHOOL

COUNCIL

JOE PATTISON, CANON LEE SCHOOL COUNCIL MIKE PROCTOR, YORK NHS FOUNDATION

**TRUST** 

PENNY GOFF, YORK NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

MICHAEL HAWTIN, NEIGHBOURHOOD

MANAGEMENT OFFICER

MICHELLE KELLY, NEIGHBOURHOOD SUPPORT

**WORKER** 

#### 1. WELCOME AND MINUTES

Cllr. Scott, the meeting chair, welcomed everyone and invited them to inspect the minutes from the previous meeting, which were agreed and signed. Cllr. Scott explained that the representatives of the Nestlé site development could not attend due to the weather.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION></TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION</pre>

<HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION></HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED\_COMMENT\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

# 2. CANON LEE SCHOOL COUNCIL

Samantha Holmes and Joe Pattison of Canon Lee School Council spoke to the meeting about the needs of young people in the ward and building a more positive attitude towards young people in the ward.

Many problems in the community are particularly associated with young people: litter, anti-social behaviour, and groups of people congregating in public areas. They explained that young people are visible in public spaces because they don't have anywhere else to go. To remedy this, they suggest that suitable locations in the ward could offer reductions for young people so they have somewhere to go without spending a lot of money, for example, cinemas, bowling halls, etc. Especially in winter, they want to be out with their friends without being outside. They would like to make people aware of the benefits of having young people in the neighbourhood.

- Q (Cllr Scott) The ward committee has money to spend on young people, how would you like it spent, especially during the holidays?
- A. It could be used to help make young people aware of available activities.
- Q. Does the school make their facilities available during the holidays?
- A. That would be a good idea.
- Q. Are there youth clubs in the area? There used to be youth clubs with good activities in the ward.
- A. There is a youth club in Clifton Moor, but most people don't know about it.
- A. (resident) There is also a youth club at Burton Stone Community Centre and at Kingswater.
- Q. (Cllr. King) What facilities do you really want? Do you not know about facilities or do you want something new?
- A. In the case of the youth clubs, most people don't know about them. But we would also like somewhere outside, somewhere sheltered where we can spend time with our friends. There is no space specifically allocated to young people.
- Q. Could councillors have a forum with young people?
- A. (Cllr. Scott) In the past we have had meetings with the entire Canon Lee School Council.
- Q. A lot of kids use Water Lane and it leads to a big litter problem. Could you alert other pupils to the problem?
- Q. There were problems with litter 50 years ago.
- Q. There were fewer cars on the streets years ago, so space was available to young people. Kids now have to go to specific areas how do you provide facilities for them? How do you provide 2,000 young people with entertainment once a week?
- A. We spend a lot of time standing around in car parks, doing nothing.
- Q. It is an enormous problem and won't be resolved easily.
- Q. (Cllr. Scott) What aspects of adult's behaviour do you find interesting?
- A. We were out with friends and there were complaints about noise.
- Q. (Cllr. Scott) Do you think we fail to understand you?

- A. Yes, one individual seemed almost selfish about public space.
- Q. Do you find that people think you're up to no good?
- A. Yes, they generalise and think we're all thugs.
- Q. What about the police what kind of attention do you get from the police?
- A. They come up to us and try to move us along.
- Q. (PC) How do you react to that, when police come up to you?
- A. It has never happened directly to me.
- Q. Would it help if you saw police officers more often?
- A. I'm not sure that seeing them more often would help.
- Q. Is it the problem that you've nothing to do or nowhere to go?
- A. We would like somewhere to go, we don't necessarily need activities.
- Q. It's not always about sports. Many young people need an opportunity to sit and talk with friends.
- Q. (PCSO) The youth clubs at Kingswater and the Burton Stone Community Centre are based around that.
- Q. What is the budget currently being spent on?
- A. (Cllr. Scott) The budget has contributed to the Fun Day, activities with Global, the Youth Service, Street Sports. We have a youth fund so that it can respond to the needs of young people throughout the year.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

#### 2. CANON LEE SCHOOL COUNCIL

</TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> <HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

#### **CANON LEE SCHOOL COUNCIL**

</HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED\_COMMENT\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
CANON LEE SCHOOL COUNCIL

# Samantha Holmes and Joe Pattison of Canon Lee School Council spoke to the meeting about the needs of young people in the ward and building a more positive attitude towards young people in the ward.

Many problems in the community are particularly associated with young people: litter, anti-social behaviour, and groups of people congregating in

public areas. They explained that young people are visible in public spaces because they don't have anywhere else to go. To remedy this, they suggest that suitable locations in the ward could offer reductions for young people so they have somewhere to go without spending a lot of money, for example, cinemas, bowling halls, etc. Especially in winter, they want to be out with their friends without being outside. They would like to make people aware of the benefits of having young people in the neighbourhood.

- Q (Cllr Scott) The ward committee has money to spend on young people, how would you like it spent, especially during the holidays?
- A. It could be used to help make young people aware of available activities.
- Q. Does the school make their facilities available during the holidays?
- A. That would be a good idea.
- Q. Are there youth clubs in the area? There used to be youth clubs with good activities in the ward.
- A. There is a youth club in Clifton Moor, but most people don't know about it.
- A. (resident) There is also a youth club at Burton Stone Community Centre and at Kingswater.
- Q. (Cllr. King) What facilities do you really want? Do you not know about facilities or do you want something new?
- A. In the case of the youth clubs, most people don't know about them. But we would also like somewhere outside, somewhere sheltered where we can spend time with our friends. There is no space specifically allocated to young people.
- Q. Could councillors have a forum with young people?
- A. (Cllr. Scott) In the past we have had meetings with the entire Canon Lee School Council.
- Q. A lot of kids use Water Lane and it leads to a big litter problem. Could you alert other pupils to the problem?
- Q. There were problems with litter 50 years ago.
- Q. There were fewer cars on the streets years ago, so space was available to young people. Kids now have to go to specific areas how do you provide facilities for them? How do you provide 2,000 young people with entertainment once a week?
- A. We spend a lot of time standing around in car parks, doing nothing.
- Q. It is an enormous problem and won't be resolved easily.

- Q. (Cllr. Scott) What aspects of adult's behaviour do you find interesting?
- A. We were out with friends and there were complaints about noise.
- Q. (Cllr. Scott) Do you think we fail to understand you?
- A. Yes, one individual seemed almost selfish about public space.
- Q. Do you find that people think you're up to no good?
- A. Yes, they generalise and think we're all thugs.
- Q. What about the police what kind of attention do you get from the police?
- A. They come up to us and try to move us along.
- Q. (PC) How do you react to that, when police come up to you?
- A. It has never happened directly to me.
- Q. Would it help if you saw police officers more often?
- A. I'm not sure that seeing them more often would help.
- Q. Is it the problem that you've nothing to do or nowhere to go?
- A. We would like somewhere to go, we don't necessarily need activities.
- Q. It's not always about sports. Many young people need an opportunity to sit and talk with friends.
- Q. (PCSO) The youth clubs at Kingswater and the Burton Stone Community Centre are based around that.
- Q. What is the budget currently being spent on?
- A. (Cllr. Scott) The budget has contributed to the Fun Day, activities with Global, the Youth Service, Street Sports. We have a youth fund so that it can respond to the needs of young people throughout the year.

#### 3. WARD TEAM UPDATES

# **Safer Neighbourhood Team**

PC Shaun Page explained that Insp. Mark Khan could not attend as he is taking part in the police Mutual Aid programme in Hull. He informed the meeting that PC Corinne Green has moved to a different area of policing and she has been replaced on the team by PC Stuart Hodge.

Operation Bauble ran in the five week period before Christmas. This involved the issuing of warrants targeting drug use and stolen property. The information that led to the issuing of these warrants came from the

community, showing that if the police get this kind of information they can disrupt criminal activity.

The Beat the Burglar campaign has been encouraging residents to take measures to prevent burglaries. There has been a slight increase in burglary. The increase is not substantial but burglary will be a focus for the Central Area Police.

The team has been focusing on the anti-social behaviour problem outside Crichton Avenue shops in an effort to reduce and combat it. The long-term solution to the problem of people congregating might be the creation of a dispersal zone, but this is only if the problem cannot be addressed by other means. The team secured an ASBO on a 15 year old who had been causing problems in the area. Punishment for breach of an ASBO is severe. In the case of one individual, the injunction has been very effective in curbing his behaviour.

Overall, crime is down by 12%. Police are working with partners and the community to maintain this downward trend. The team is also looking at new ways of engaging with young people.

PCSO Pennistone informed the meeting about a new initiative to engage young girls. Lots of activities tend to be aimed at boys but the Safer Neighbourhoods Team finds that girls are spending a lot of time on the street. For this reason they have secured funding from Safer York Partnership and City of York Council for a majorette band for all girls over 7 years of age, but particularly targeted at teenage girls.

PCSO Pennistone also informed the meeting about the planned Party in the Park, involving the army, navy and university. There will be a battle of the bands and the different organisations present will be showing what different careers and courses are like. This will be taking place on Sunday, 3 May at Canon Lee School field.

- Q. Where will it be held?
- A. At Canon Lee School field.
- Q (Cllr. Scott) That is on the far edge of the ward.
- A. We needed to find somewhere big enough to cater for the army, etc.
- Q. (Cllr. Scott) What about Ashton Park or Burton Stone primary?
- A. These areas aren't big enough and we also wanted to aim it at children from the school so it makes sense to hold it there.

PC Page also informed the meeting that the Safer Neighbourhoods Team is still focused on the resident's policing priorities. He also drew attention to the Policing Pledge, which was circulated to everyone at the meeting. The policing pledge is a response to consultation by government which showed that people felt they weren't receiving a sufficient level of service from the police. This is an effort to put the customer first, which the police may not

have done historically. Some of the pledges are already underway, and while they admit that they haven't yet achieved all of the pledges, they are working in the right direction.

#### **Street Environment**

lain Dunn informed the meeting that cutting down on litter is one of the main priorities of the Street Environment Officer. The York Pride budget is almost complete for this year, with the money going towards signs, dealing with overgrown hedges and graffiti clearance. There is some money left in the budget and they would like some suggestions about how to spend it. They have some freebies at the meeting directed at dog-walkers and smokers: stubbies to gather cigarette butts and bags for dog-walkers to deal with dog waste. The Street Environment Officer can be contacted through the York Pride line, on 551551.

A street sign for Clifton Primary School was changed and they arranged cleaning for a laneway.

- Q. Was the laneway private?
- A. It's a snicket that's not scheduled for regular cleansing.
- Q. You mention just council property, but I know of an overgrown hedge that was cut.
- A. The cost of cutting will be charged to the individual.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION> <TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

3. WARD TEAM UPDATES

</TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<HEADING LAYOUT SECTION>

### WARD TEAM UPDATES

</HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED\_COMMENT\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

#### **WARD TEAM UPDATES**

#### Safer Neighbourhood Team

PC Shaun Page explained that Insp. Mark Khan could not attend as he is taking part in the police Mutual Aid programme in Hull. He informed the meeting that PC Corinne Green has moved to a different area of policing and she has been replaced on the team by PC Stuart Hodge.

Operation Bauble ran in the five week period before Christmas. This involved the issuing of warrants targeting drug use and stolen property. The information that led to the issuing of these warrants came from the community, showing that if the police get this kind of information they can disrupt criminal activity.

The Beat the Burglar campaign has been encouraging residents to take measures to prevent burglaries. There has been a slight increase in burglary. The increase is not substantial but burglary will be a focus for the Central Area Police.

The team has been focusing on the anti-social behaviour problem outside Crichton Avenue shops in an effort to reduce and combat it. The long-term solution to the problem of people congregating might be the creation of a dispersal zone, but this is only if the problem cannot be addressed by other means. The team secured an ASBO on a 15 year old who had been causing problems in the area. Punishment for breach of an ASBO is severe. In the case of one individual, the injunction has been very effective in curbing his behaviour.

Overall, crime is down by 12%. Police are working with partners and the community to maintain this downward trend. The team is also looking at new ways of engaging with young people.

PCSO Pennistone informed the meeting about a new initiative to engage young girls. Lots of activities tend to be aimed at boys but the Safer Neighbourhoods Team finds that girls are spending a lot of time on the street. For this reason they have secured funding from Safer York Partnership and City of York Council for a majorette band for all girls over 7 years of age, but particularly targeted at teenage girls.

PCSO Pennistone also informed the meeting about the planned Party in the Park, involving the army, navy and university. There will be a battle of the bands and the different organisations present will be showing what different careers and courses are like. This will be taking place on Sunday, 3 May at Canon Lee School field.

- Q. Where will it be held?
- A. At Canon Lee School field.
- Q (Cllr. Scott) That is on the far edge of the ward.
- A. We needed to find somewhere big enough to cater for the army, etc.
- Q. (Cllr. Scott) What about Ashton Park or Burton Stone primary?
- A. These areas aren't big enough and we also wanted to aim it at children from the school so it makes sense to hold it there.

PC Page also informed the meeting that the Safer Neighbourhoods Team is still focused on the resident's policing priorities. He also drew attention to the Policing Pledge, which was circulated to everyone at the meeting. The policing pledge is a response to consultation by government which showed that people felt they weren't receiving a sufficient level of service from the police. This is an effort to put the customer first, which the police may not have done historically. Some of the pledges are already underway, and while they admit that they haven't yet achieved all of the pledges, they are working in the right direction.

#### **Street Environment**

lain Dunn informed the meeting that cutting down on litter is one of the main priorities of the Street Environment Officer. The York Pride budget is almost complete for this year, with the money going towards signs, dealing with overgrown hedges and graffiti clearance. There is some money left in the budget and they would like some suggestions about how to spend it. They have some freebies at the meeting directed at dog-walkers and smokers: stubbies to gather cigarette butts and bags for dog-walkers to deal with dog waste. The Street Environment Officer can be contacted through the York Pride line, on 551551.

A street sign for Clifton Primary School was changed and they arranged cleaning for a laneway.

- Q. Was the laneway private?
- A. It's a snicket that's not scheduled for regular cleansing.
- Q. You mention just council property, but I know of an overgrown hedge that was cut.
- A. The cost of cutting will be charged to the individual.

#### 4. YORK NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

Mike Proctor, deputy chief executive of the York NHS Foundation Trust spoke to encourage membership of the trust and introduced Penny Goff, Membership Manager of the trust and Alan Rose, non-executive director of the trust.

York NHS became a Foundation Trust two years ago, giving the trust more freedom from the Department of Health and, as it is based on having a membership, introducing an element of local democracy into the NHS. So far, York NHS Foundation Trust has around 18,000 members, who play a variety of roles in the trust. They can sit on the board of governors or shape the board of governors, as over 50% of the board is elected by the Foundation Trust. As the hospital is located in Clifton ward, it is one of the most important wards to the trust.

The NHS Foundation Trust employs 5,000, operates on 70,000 people and treats 65,000 people in accident and emergency every year. The hospital affects everyone's life, either directly or indirectly, so everyone has a vested interest in having a good hospital.

To improve services at the hospital, they are working to involve the local community, focus on patient safety and improve performance. In addition to measuring performance by national standards, they want to consult the community on the criteria they use in measuring performance. One recent important development in healthcare is that patients can now choose to be treated at any hospital in the country. The NHS Foundation Trust would like patients to choose York because it offers the best service rather than because of the location. In efforts to improve services at the hospital they

are exploring ways to develop the site. The ward block needs capital investment, and parking facilities need to be developed.

Some of the specific improvements at the hospital involve increasing capacity – they increased bed numbers by 60 this year – and increasing staffing levels; evidence shows that the number and quality of nursing staff is the factor with the single greatest impact on the quality of care that people receive when they are in hospital. Though they have one of the best records in infection control in the country, infection control is a continuing priority for the hospital. Another ongoing priority is a reduction in waiting times for treatment. As a result of investment since 1997, waiting time targets have been reduced from a maximum of 18 months in 1997 to a maximum of 18 weeks at present. York hospital has become a regional leader in the areas of diabetic retinal screening, the treatment of macular degeneration with Lucentis and the delivery of vascular services.

Overall, the Foundation Trust will allow the hospital to listen more to the needs of the community, get more people involved in the Trust as members, governors or electing governors, and help to ease the boundary between different services.

- Q. With regard to the development of the site, there will be a perennial problem with parking. Would you consider moving the hospital to a different location?
- A. We made a decision 8 or 9 years ago to stay at the current site. This decision was taken because it would have taken 15-20 years to develop a new hospital and in that time the hospital would have deteriorated continually. The new car park planned for in front of the hospital will double parking capacity and should address the problem of traffic queues at the hospital and provide parking for the public.
- (Cllr. Scott) The new Park & Ride scheme will also provide alternative transport solutions to people attending the hospital.
- Q. (PCSO) The hospital is covered by my microbeat and I would like to take a proactive approach to crime prevention at the hospital.
- A. Come and see me and we can arrange to meet with hospital security.
- Q. Regarding the development of the site, might it be possible to use Bootham Hospital?
- A. Bootham Hospital belongs to the Primary Care Trust and it is not an appropriate location for mental health services in this century. However, there are former nursing residences between York hospital and Bootham hospital and we are exploring the best use of this site. In order to develop the ward block we will have to decamp these wards to another facility, and the residence might be used for this purpose.

As a Foundation Trust we can raise capital we can raise capital ourselves, as long as it is with a clear purpose.

Q. My wife and I use the hospital regularly, and we are very pleased with the service. But we are always confronting smokers on the way into the hospital, especially workers in uniforms. This seems to be unhygienic.

A. We have banned smoking on all sites, which creates this problem, but I agree that this isn't acceptable.

Q. Can I join the Foundation Trust as an NHS employee?

A. Yes, most staff are members.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
YORK NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

</TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<HEADING LAYOUT SECTION>

YORK NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

4.

</HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED\_COMMENT\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

# YORK NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

Mike Proctor, deputy chief executive of the York NHS Foundation Trust spoke to encourage membership of the trust and introduced Penny Goff, Membership Manager of the trust and Alan Rose, non-executive director of the trust.

York NHS became a Foundation Trust two years ago, giving the trust more freedom from the Department of Health and, as it is based on having a membership, introducing an element of local democracy into the NHS. So far, York NHS Foundation Trust has around 18,000 members, who play a variety of roles in the trust. They can sit on the board of governors or shape the board of governors, as over 50% of the board is elected by the Foundation Trust. As the hospital is located in Clifton ward, it is one of the most important wards to the trust.

The NHS Foundation Trust employs 5,000, operates on 70,000 people and treats 65,000 people in accident and emergency every year. The hospital affects everyone's life, either directly or indirectly, so everyone has a vested interest in having a good hospital.

To improve services at the hospital, they are working to involve the local community, focus on patient safety and improve performance. In addition to measuring performance by national standards, they want to consult the community on the criteria they use in measuring performance. One recent important development in healthcare is that patients can now choose to be treated at any hospital in the country. The NHS Foundation Trust would like patients to choose York because it offers the best service rather than because of the location. In efforts to improve services at the hospital they are exploring ways to develop the site. The ward block needs capital investment, and parking facilities need to be developed.

Some of the specific improvements at the hospital involve increasing capacity – they increased bed numbers by 60 this year – and increasing staffing levels; evidence shows that the number and quality of nursing staff is the factor with the single greatest impact on the quality of care that people receive when they are in hospital. Though they have one of the best records in infection control in the country, infection control is a continuing priority for the hospital. Another ongoing priority is a reduction in waiting times for treatment. As a result of investment since 1997, waiting time targets have been reduced from a maximum of 18 months in 1997 to a maximum of 18 weeks at present. York hospital has become a regional leader in the areas of diabetic retinal screening, the treatment of macular degeneration with Lucentis and the delivery of vascular services.

Overall, the Foundation Trust will allow the hospital to listen more to the needs of the community, get more people involved in the Trust as members, governors or electing governors, and help to ease the boundary between different services.

- Q. With regard to the development of the site, there will be a perennial problem with parking. Would you consider moving the hospital to a different location?
- A. We made a decision 8 or 9 years ago to stay at the current site. This decision was taken because it would have taken 15-20 years to develop a new hospital and in that time the hospital would have deteriorated continually. The new car park planned for in front of the hospital will double parking capacity and should address the problem of traffic queues at the hospital and provide parking for the public.
- (Cllr. Scott) The new Park & Ride scheme will also provide alternative transport solutions to people attending the hospital.
- Q. (PCSO) The hospital is covered by my microbeat and I would like to take a proactive approach to crime prevention at the hospital.
- A. Come and see me and we can arrange to meet with hospital security.
- Q. Regarding the development of the site, might it be possible to use Bootham Hospital?
- A. Bootham Hospital belongs to the Primary Care Trust and it is not an appropriate location for mental health services in this century. However, there are former nursing residences between York hospital and Bootham hospital and we are exploring the best use of this site. In order to develop the ward block we will have to decamp these wards to another facility, and the residence might be used for this purpose.
- As a Foundation Trust we can raise capital we can raise capital ourselves, as long as it is with a clear purpose.
- Q. My wife and I use the hospital regularly, and we are very pleased with the service. But we are always confronting smokers on the way into the hospital, especially workers in uniforms. This seems to be unhygienic.

A. We have banned smoking on all sites, which creates this problem, but I agree that this isn't acceptable.

Q. Can I join the Foundation Trust as an NHS employee?

A. Yes, most staff are members.

#### 5. BUDGET/SCHEMES FOR 09/10

Cllr. Scott introduced the ward committee budget for 2009-10.

The ward committee budget comes before the council budget is decided, so the overall budget is an estimate. We are therefore working on the possibility that it might be cut slightly, so a figure of £36,000.

We have divided the schemes by ward ambition. The York Pride budget also offers potential funding to projects in the ward, and although the ward has no say over the budget we can cooperate with Street Environment to get best value for the ward. We also need to plan for contingencies, especially as there is a time lapse between suggestions for schemes and grants, voting, and budget allocation. We also find that the ward committee budget sometimes functions as an enabler, encouraging funding to come from other sources and therefore allowing some funds to come back to the ward committee. Ward committee funding can have a multiplier effect on the money provided. So the alley-gating schemes have been completed with the police and Safer York Partnership and complete street-lighting schemes have been rather than just improve patches.

Under Safer Communities, we are going to try to address the anti-social behaviour problem at Wigginton Terrace, improve street lighting based on the cost of the Hambleton Terrace scheme, continue alley-gating and try to secure other sources of funding for it, and create a home safety fund. We are looking for ideas about how we can improve home safety and if none are forthcoming we can redirect the funds elsewhere.

- Q. Why weren't all of these on the ballot?
- A. Because we have more money than we expected.
- Q. Is there money available from elsewhere for street lighting? Should street lighting be coming out of the ward committee budget?
- A. York Council is leading the way in participatory budgeting and other councils are following.
- Q. The council only maintain existing street lighting, the budget for new lighting is with the ward committees.

#### A. Yes

Under a cleaner environment, we are funding preventative measures against dog-fouling. We have had requests for skips, etc. and so we have an environment fund to cover this. We are also looking for ideas about recycling and at the possibility of having a Smart Meter loan scheme within Clifton.

Q. Aren't the libraries offering a Smart Meter loan scheme?

A. Yes, but there are only four. This one would possibly be based at Clifton library.

We have a young people's fund so that we can respond to their wants and needs. We will also fund Global for a five day event, contribute towards Young People's Service and the Fund for the Gifted.

Under an inclusive ward, we will provide grants to Clifton and Bootham Out and About Club, Arts Action York and Older Citizen's Advocacy York. We will also provide funding to the Citizen's Advice Bureau, CARS Fun Day and the Clifton Planning Panel.

Cllr. King and Cllr. Douglas also sit on the Planning Panel (Committee?)

Q. (GW) Shouldn't the planning panel be dealt with centrally?

We retain a contingency fund in case something comes up during the year.

- Q. Did the figure of £5,000 for young people replace £4,190? Could we get positive feedback from young people who's taking part? Is the fund delivering what's required?
- Q. Can you carry money over from year to year?
- A. If we have money left over this year, it is likely we'll lose it.
- Q. We have money left over from the Burton Stone Plaque project, we don't want to lose it.
- A. We've had a suggestion for how to spend this money which will be discussed later in the meeting.
- Q. Is there a directory of activities for young people? There are dozens of organisations offering activities.
- A. There is no single directory. There is a publication called Out & About which identifies activities throughout the city, but it doesn't always reach its audience. There have been efforts to get that publication into classrooms.
- Q. Will there be enough in the budget?
- A. We've chosen to create funds so that we have some flexibility.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

# </TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> <HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> BUDGET/SCHEMES FOR 09/10

# </HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> <TITLED\_COMMENT\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> BUDGET/SCHEMES FOR 09/10

Cllr. Scott introduced the ward committee budget for 2009-10.

The ward committee budget comes before the council budget is decided, so the overall budget is an estimate. We are therefore working on the possibility that it might be cut slightly, so a figure of £36,000.

We have divided the schemes by ward ambition. The York Pride budget also offers potential funding to projects in the ward, and although the ward has no say over the budget we can cooperate with Street Environment to get best value for the ward. We also need to plan for contingencies, especially as there is a time lapse between suggestions for schemes and grants, voting, and budget allocation. We also find that the ward committee budget sometimes functions as an enabler, encouraging funding to come from other sources and therefore allowing some funds to come back to the ward committee. Ward committee funding can have a multiplier effect on the money provided. So the alley-gating schemes have been completed with the police and Safer York Partnership and complete street-lighting schemes have been rather than just improve patches.

Under Safer Communities, we are going to try to address the anti-social behaviour problem at Wigginton Terrace, improve street lighting based on the cost of the Hambleton Terrace scheme, continue alley-gating and try to secure other sources of funding for it, and create a home safety fund. We are looking for ideas about how we can improve home safety and if none are forthcoming we can redirect the funds elsewhere.

- Q. Why weren't all of these on the ballot?
- A. Because we have more money than we expected.
- Q. Is there money available from elsewhere for street lighting? Should street lighting be coming out of the ward committee budget?
- A. York Council is leading the way in participatory budgeting and other councils are following.
- Q. The council only maintain existing street lighting, the budget for new lighting is with the ward committees.

#### A. Yes

Under a cleaner environment, we are funding preventative measures against dog-fouling. We have had requests for skips, etc. and so we have an environment fund to cover this. We are also looking for ideas about recycling and at the possibility of having a Smart Meter loan scheme within

Clifton.

Q. Aren't the libraries offering a Smart Meter loan scheme?

A. Yes, but there are only four. This one would possibly be based at Clifton library.

We have a young people's fund so that we can respond to their wants and needs. We will also fund Global for a five day event, contribute towards Young People's Service and the Fund for the Gifted.

Under an inclusive ward, we will provide grants to Clifton and Bootham Out and About Club, Arts Action York and Older Citizen's Advocacy York. We will also provide funding to the Citizen's Advice Bureau, CARS Fun Day and the Clifton Planning Panel.

Cllr. King and Cllr. Douglas also sit on the Planning Panel (Committee?)

Q. (GW) Shouldn't the planning panel be dealt with centrally?

We retain a contingency fund in case something comes up during the year.

- Q. Did the figure of £5,000 for young people replace £4,190? Could we get positive feedback from young people who's taking part? Is the fund delivering what's required?
- Q. Can you carry money over from year to year?
- A. If we have money left over this year, it is likely we'll lose it.
- Q. We have money left over from the Burton Stone Plaque project, we don't want to lose it.
- A. We've had a suggestion for how to spend this money which will be discussed later in the meeting.
- Q. Is there a directory of activities for young people? There are dozens of organisations offering activities.
- A. There is no single directory. There is a publication called Out & About which identifies activities throughout the city, but it doesn't always reach its audience. There have been efforts to get that publication into classrooms.
- Q. Will there be enough in the budget?
- A. We've chosen to create funds so that we have some flexibility.

#### 6. PLANNING PANEL

Councillor Scott pointed out that the planning panel already has between 8 and 12 members.

Geoffrey Williams, Clerk of the planning panel, paid tribute to Maureen Knaggs, who sat on the Planning Panel for many years. He also noted that there is currently no one from the Haxby and Wigginton Road areas.

Cllr. Scott asked if those present were happy with the current members, to which everyone responded positively. It was agreed by the meeting that the planning panel would continue with its current members. He also asked if anyone else would like to join the planning panel, but there were no volunteers forthcoming at the meeting.

- Q. Can we ask for volunteers from the Groves area, perhaps using Your Ward?
- A. Yes, and we would be happy to have the next meeting on that side of the ward.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION> <TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

#### 6. PLANNING PANEL

</TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

#### PLANNING PANEL

</HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED COMMENT LAYOUT SECTION>

### **PLANNING PANEL**

Councillor Scott pointed out that the planning panel already has between 8 and 12 members.

Geoffrey Williams, Clerk of the planning panel, paid tribute to Maureen Knaggs, who sat on the Planning Panel for many years. He also noted that there is currently no one from the Haxby and Wigginton Road areas.

Cllr. Scott asked if those present were happy with the current members, to which everyone responded positively. It was agreed by the meeting that the planning panel would continue with its current members. He also asked if anyone else would like to join the planning panel, but there were no volunteers forthcoming at the meeting.

Q. Can we ask for volunteers from the Groves area, perhaps using Your Ward?

A. Yes, and we would be happy to have the next meeting on that side of the ward.

#### 7. HAVE YOUR SAY

- Q. There is money left aside for street lighting how do you decide where to allocate it?
- A. We ask for suggestions and work from the current list.

- Q. Can you provide lighting where there is currently none?
- A. (MH) Most of the funds for street lighting come from the ward committee.
- A. (Cllr Scott) You could encourage residents to sign a petition.

Cllr Scott The petition can also be presented to full council. It may be that the ward committee will fund all of it, or the ward committee may fund part of it.

- Q. What do you do if there is a problem with existing lights?
- A. If it's a maintenance issue, contact the council (551551).
- Q. Surely a housing development should include street lighting? Why wasn't it included in Grosvenor Road?
- A. (Resident) It wasn't required because they haven't interfered with the road, junction, etc.
- Q. Recent reports suggest a council employee was asked to leave his post and that the terms were kept secret. Is there anything we can do to make this process fair and transparent?
- A. It will be debated at council budget discussions.
- Q. Can you do anything about it in the future?
- A. A petition signed by 1,000 residents would lead to a debate at full council.
- A. (Cllr. King) The ward committee meeting is not a forum for political discussion.

A resident asked for a resolution from the meeting asking for greater transparency from the council. Another resident pointed out that taxpayers can also put questions to the district auditors.

Q. Bearing in mind the budget cycle, Clifton Methodist Church centenary will be held this year and stewards would like to install a plaque to commemorate it. Can we bid for ward committee funding for this? I'm happy to provide more details.

The ward committee and the meeting indicated that they would be happy to fund this, subject to details.

</LAYOUT\_SECTION> <TITLE\_ONLY\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>

# 7. HAVE YOUR SAY

</TITLE ONLY LAYOUT SECTION>

# <HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION> HAVE YOUR SAY

</HEADING\_LAYOUT\_SECTION>
<TITLED COMMENT LAYOUT SECTION>

#### **HAVE YOUR SAY**

- Q. There is money left aside for street lighting how do you decide where to allocate it?
- A. We ask for suggestions and work from the current list.
- Q. Can you provide lighting where there is currently none?
- A. (MH) Most of the funds for street lighting come from the ward committee.
- A. (Cllr Scott) You could encourage residents to sign a petition.

Cllr Scott The petition can also be presented to full council. It may be that the ward committee will fund all of it, or the ward committee may fund part of it.

- Q. What do you do if there is a problem with existing lights?
- A. If it's a maintenance issue, contact the council (551551).
- Q. Surely a housing development should include street lighting? Why wasn't it included in Grosvenor Road?
- A. (Resident) It wasn't required because they haven't interfered with the road, junction, etc.
- Q. Recent reports suggest a council employee was asked to leave his post and that the terms were kept secret. Is there anything we can do to make this process fair and transparent?
- A. It will be debated at council budget discussions.
- Q. Can you do anything about it in the future?
- A. A petition signed by 1,000 residents would lead to a debate at full council.
- A. (Cllr. King) The ward committee meeting is not a forum for political discussion.

A resident asked for a resolution from the meeting asking for greater transparency from the council. Another resident pointed out that taxpayers can also put questions to the district auditors.

Q. Bearing in mind the budget cycle, Clifton Methodist Church centenary

will be held this year and stewards would like to install a plaque to commemorate it. Can we bid for ward committee funding for this? I'm happy to provide more details.

The ward committee and the meeting indicated that they would be happy to fund this, subject to details.

, Chair

[The meeting started at 7.00 pm and finished at 9.20 pm].